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] PROCEEDINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE FRED R. NENE: This is the time

scheduled for a pre-hearing conference on a complain: filed by

}PHaward A. Connell against Columbia Gas of Pennsylvania, Inc.,

at Docket Number C-20030867.
My name is Fred Nene. I'm the Administrative Law Judge

assigned to conduct this pre-hearing conference and to have &

8| hearing, if necessary, concerning this complaint.
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Mr. Connell wants natural gas service for his residence.
‘Mr. Gallagher, I have an'answer here filed on the
complaint, filed by Mark Kempic. |

MR. GALLAGHER: Yes.

~JUDGE. NENE: And it doesnft realiy say anything at all.

MR. GALLAGHER: Hmm.

JUDGE NENE: Sort of disappointed in that. Mr. Connell

is saying he wants service, but your answer doeSn}t say whether
l‘or not he's in your territory even ¢r----.
MR. GALLAGHER: Well, then, let me flush out the
details. ‘
‘ And, just so you know, we have discussed this with Mr.
Csnnéll, so I don't think’he's completely in the dark with
respect to Columbia's position, even though you may be, based
on the answer that we filed, and 1 apoldgiZe for that.

We have run the cost of provididg service consistent

with Columbia‘'s tariffs, and we are willing to provide service
g ; ;
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to Mr. Cornell if he provides a deposit to cover the costs that
are beyond the economic justification for extending the main

consistent with this tariff. That deposit figure is just shy

of $37,000.’ And that'’'s what Columbia's position is.

JUDGE NENE: So you're saying that the Complainant is in
your service territory? |

MR. GALLAGHER: To the best of my knowiedgé, yes. But
that the nearest main is some -- as described in the |
complaints, some three-quarters of a mile away perhaps@‘ I see
tnat, according to my information, it's approximately 4,628
féet.kf' |

JUDGE NENE: And you're saying that this amount that

you've calculated, this $37,000, is consistent with your

‘tariff?

MR. GALLAGHER: fes,

JUDGE NENE: Is----

MR. GALLAGHER: According to our tariffs.
JUDGE NENE: Pardon me?

MR. GALLAGHER: Applicants for service will be required

to provide a refundable cash deposit to the company equal to

the difference between the minimum capital investment required
to serve the applicant’s gas requirements and the amount of
capital that the company can justify investing in the pfoject,
based on the antiéipated gas requirements of the applicant.

We ran figures assuming that there would be a furnace, a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717)761-7150
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water heater, a dryer, a clothes dryer, and a stove, and that

‘thixtywseven~~0r just shy of the $37,000 figure, that 1 quoted
to you, is the gap between the -~ that,minimgm‘capital that
they need -~ a justifiable minimum capital investmeht and the
raatual cost.

JUDGE NENE: Does your calculation include any other
appll»dﬁﬁ& in his nelghborhaod?

MR, GALLAGHER: We're not aware of any other appllcants
in the neighborhood.

JUDGE NENE: Mr. Connell, you sald in your complaint
{that there are some other people nearby.

THE COMPLAINANT: Yes. There's three -- there's two
bétwéén my place and the Columbia Gas line that have expressed
their concern for getting gas also.

MR. GALLAGHER: I don't know whetner those people are -=

would be attached to the system befere or after.

THE COMPLAINANT: They'd be before.

‘MR. GALLAGHER: Okay.

Obviously, if that were the case, then, you know, for
each person who came on the line, there would be akrefumd'cf a
portion of that deposit. T don't have‘that dollat‘figure’with
me right now. N |

JUDGE NENE: Have you applied formally, Mr. Connell, for

Cservice?

251 THE COMPLAINANT: From Columbia Gas?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150




pr | JUDGE NENE: Yes.
 THE COMPLAINANT: The only thing that -- that I asked

Was - one of their representatives'was out here checking the
line or something one day, and I‘stoppedrthe gentleman in the
truck and I asked him about it. And he said when he went back
' to the office that he would check into it. And I never heard
anything from him. And so that's when I contacted the Public 
Utility Commission. |

JUDGE NENE: Okay. So, you never really filed a formal
application for service to get any =~ do you have anything in
writing from them about what it would cost you -~ about this
deposit?’ |

THE COMPLATNANT: They called me on December the lst;
2003, and told me that the line would be 3,969 feet long at $30
a foot with $118,800 to lay the line. That was the Célumbia
Gas attorney. |

MR. GALLAGHER: That was me. Ard that was based or some
@relimiﬁa:y analysis that was done before they did a full-cost~
I estimate. |

THE COMPLAINANT: Uh-huh.

MR. GALLAGHER: ~Tho$e were strictly preliminary figures.

JUDGE NENE: Have you seant Mr. Conneli anything in
writing about this final estimate, Mr. Gallagher?

MR. GALLAGHER: Final estimate? No, I haven't.

JUDGE NENE: Has this matter been the subject of any

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717)761-7150




I‘iinfoxmal discussions under the Commission’s auspices?

2 : MR. GALLAGHER: One of the reasons I was contacting Mr.
3'\Cannell was to sec if we could come to some sort of a |
4; resolution of this matter.

5 - JUDGE NENE: Did you propose any resdlution? |
61 MR. GALLAGHER: Yeah, I proposed that a -- that we get a
7 ‘aepcsit consistent with thé tariff. My position is that except
8] -~ you know, providing service‘to him without getting that

9l requirement would subject the company to a fine by the

10|} Comnission for violating its tariff.

llJ‘ JUDGE NENE: Well,kthat‘s for sure. I mean you have to
‘12 :comply with the tariff that the ﬂommiséicnvbas already apprcﬁed
i3"and'there‘s nc doubt about that_‘ But, I think that if there |
i4w are other polential customers in thé'area, ﬁhat should be

15 considered too; it should be detérﬁined.

16 || Who would determine that?

17 MR. GALLAGHER: Um...
18 - ~ JUBGE NENE: Would the other customers or potential

19 &ustomers have to apply for service before you would

20 fin&orporate their~~--

21 ~ MR. GALLAGHER: VYes. I mean it's one thing for Mr.

22| Connell to say that some neighbors have represeﬁtéd to him that
23| they'd be interested in service; but, until they apply for

24| service, I don't think that they can be considered within the

25| calculation. And 1 also don't -- I mean, if Mr. Connell is al

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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Ié\the end of the line, the entire deposit is going to be the

| same; it's just & matter of who shares in that deposit.

JUDGE NENE: Mr. Connell, what sort of area do you live
in -~ obviously, it's a rural area.
THE COMPLAINANT: Yes, it is.

Columbia Gas has -- I live right, we'll say, close to a

crossroads, and they are on two roads away from my house. I

 mean, the one of -~ McCoy Road, figured was the handiest.

The other one is Baron Road [phonetic) and they are just a mile
from my house down Baron Road. So, they?re Within‘a mile of my
houée in two directions. |

MR. GALLAGHER: Your Honor, my information is that
National Fuel has a 1ine‘in that area and one of these lines
that he's just talked about may be cne éf them.

THE COMPLAINANT: No. No, they're line is a 12-inch

line, which is a transmission line. You folks have gas on

 Baron Road where Swope Road [phonetic] comes onte Baron Road.

At that intersection, you have gas there.
JUDGE NENE: Did you----

THE COMPLAINANT: And I measured that with my truck.

And, as near as I can tell, it's about a mile.

MR. GALLAGHER: Which would be farther away than the
three-quarters of a mile that---~-
THE COMPLAINANT: Yeah, it would be a little farther

away, but there would be potential customers on that road also.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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other customers, but I don't know.

C JUDGE NENE: Well, you know, it's important to have
those customers lined up so that they could share the expense
of it.

How =~ is there development going’cn in the area?
THE COMPLAINANT: Not right at the moment there isn't,
no.

JUDGE NENE: How long does Columbia Gas project into the

future -- suppose there were development coming, how long would

Mr. Connell and anybody else he signed up be eligible for a

#ebate,~Mr. Géllagher? ’

MR. GALLAGHER: T don't havé‘that figure at my
fingertips. I've dealt witb this issue yéars past and, for
some reason, 10 years is pepping up in my mind. But, I |
wouldn't set that down in stone. | |

THE COMPLAINANT: What was 10 years again?

JUDGF NENE: Sometimes if the gas company puts a line
in, extends a line~=--- | |

THE COMPLAINANT: Uh-huh.

JUDGE NENE: and, eventually, after the~person who has

'paid for it maybe is complimented by other people in the area

wanting service from that line that the first person paid for,

' he is entitled to a rebate for a certain period of time of the

meney that the other people would have paid, had they been

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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1
there at the time that the line was initially constructed.

THE COMPLAINANT: Uh-huh.

JUDGE NENE: Do you understand?

THE COMPLAINANT: Yes. Yes.

JUDGE NENE: So, I mean, if there were development in
the area within a period -- and it sounds reasonable that it
would’be 10 years ~—- the initial investors would have some sort

of consideration for their initiating the project. o
THE COMPLAINANT: Well, I just kind of thoaght that the

gas company would be like the electric companyi When the
electfic company come in, they put their lines all through the
'ccmmunity‘ And then, as people got the mouéy'to wire their
hdnses'and so on, they =- they got‘the electrics until now
everybody'has.electric in the neighbbrhood. But, when they put
thé line in,fthey had very few Customers‘to start with.

JUDGE NENE: Right. ;

THE COMPLAINANT: 'BuL‘now’everybody nas it. BAnd I just
thought that this was an investment‘for utility COmpanieé.

JUDGE NENE: It is, it‘is an investment, but it's also a
drain on the other rate payers 1f‘they have to pay for a non-
 profitable extension of the Line.

THE COMPLAINANT: Well, isn't this just part of doing

businesé?‘ You make a investment}and‘then,~over a period of
yeérs, you get your monéy back plus? I mean..;

JUDGE NENE: Weli} uﬂility companiss have to provide the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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Utility Commission with a tariff. The tariff sets forth what

g

the Commission looks at and sees whether or not it's
reasonableQ*w? |

THE COMPLAINANT: Uh-huh.

JUDGE NENE: And they approve the tariff. And, in this
- case, they’have approved the tariff that Mr‘ Gallagher is
referring to.

How do you heat your house now? |

THE COMPLAINANT: I’ve’been uSing coal and wood for 45
years. And I'm 71 years old now, so I would like to change to
vsomething else. And I'm just not able to do’that stuff
anymore, so I'd like to change to something else.

JUDGE NENE: What do other people in your neighborhood
use? Does anybody use propane----—

‘THE~COMPLAINANT: Yes.

JUDGE:NENE: or fdel oll?

THE COMPLAINANT: Yes, they do.

JUDGE NENE: Uh-huh.

THE COMPLAINANT: One of the persons that’s on the’road
coming from the Columbia Gas to my house is using propane and =
-~ I don't know. I didn't ask them, but, undoubtedly, if they
could get natural gas, they wouldyswitéh over. I -- I didn't
ask them, you know. |

- JUDGE NENE: They probably Qouldn‘t switch over if they

"have to share this $37,000 though.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7617150
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THE COMPLAINANT: Exactly; No. No, I -- even potential
customers that I have talked to, I know they're not going to

want to share this kind Qf monéy‘ I mean, it's -- it's too big
of a burden for a private individual. I mean, you would --

waell, $37,000 would heat my house with about anything for the

next 10 years.

JUDGE NENE: Yeah.
THE COMPLAINANT: I mean...

JUDGEkNENE: Yeah.

THE COMPLAINANT: And I'm 71 now, so that would be 81.

And I don't know how much longer I'1ll live, but for a 10-year

I or so period here, it's kind of -- it's not feasible.

JUDGE NENE: Right.
THE COMPLAINANT: If you see where I'm coming from.

JUDGE NENE: Oh, I absolutely do. Absolutely. But,

it's a difficult situation if you were to try to pursue this

complaint. You're going to have to show that the tariff that

Columbia has filed is unreasonable and the Commission has

pretty much already ruled on the reasonability‘becapse they had

e

THE COMPLAINANT: That it's reasonable?

- JUDGE NENE: Yeah. I mean the Commission/has to

3 | consider the impact of service to one customer up on top of a
I mountain is going to have on the other customers. They're

going to have to, you know, they're -- the Commission is trying
going Y -ormm: g

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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to keep the costs reasonable for all customers.

THE COMPLAINANT: Uh-huh.

JUDGE NENE: And this is going to have a -- would have
an impact on the service provided to others.

THE GOMPLATNANT: No, I figure everybody ought to be

responsible for the line from the road to their house. 1 feel

' this is an individual's responsibility. I don't know what this

costs either, to come from the road to your house. It probably

'vwauld‘dépend on how many feet of pipe and stuff you had to buy
and the ditch you'd have to dig and so on. But, this would be

I a thing that each pxgperty awher would have to pay himself,

whether it be a couple thousand dollars or whatever it was to
lay it into the house. But, T don't think that anybody would

want to go for buying a pipeline -- buying into a pipeline. I

don't -- at this time, I don't think that they would go fer it,

besause it is a sizely cost.

JUDGE NENE: Oh, it's almost an impossible figure to-=-=-

THE COMPLAINANT: Yeah. I don't -- I don't have that

 kind of money, so I don't -- and, uh...

JUDGE NENE: You see, it's not -= it‘doesn‘t iook like
it's profitable for Columbia to run that iine Qut?there unless
they're going to build a Wal-Mart or a housing development out
there in =~ a couple blocks past you.

THE COMPLAINANT: No, I-=--

JUDGE NENE: And----

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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THE COMPLAINANT: I -- I just don't foresee a big

' establishment like that, no.

JUDGE NENE: Yeah.

THE COMPLAINANT: There'll be other houses built in the

future, I'm sure of that, but----

JUDGE NENE: Well, if there are, then the gas company

might say, "Well, it's profitable for us to run a line out

there & v

THE COMPLAINANT: Uh-huh.
JUDGE NENE: But, initially, people are going to have to

share that expense. BAnd, even then, until the gas company can

 ensure itself that they're going to make a profit on this and

not just have to su----

THE COMPLAINANT: What do they - what do they charge

100 cubic feet or whatever for their gas after you get the

line? They -- what -- what is the charge for gas right now?
JUDGE NENE: Mr. Gallagher?

MR. GALLAGHER: I'm not exactly sure what the rates are

'right now .

JUDGE KENE: What's the average home owner paying for

gas? I mean, T wouldn't want to tell you what I'm paying. I'm

in the city; it's pretty high.

MR. GALLAGHER: You know, I live in Ohioc. I have
Columbia Gas in Ohio. My average monthly bill is $93. And I

have a 2,000 square foot house.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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THE COMPLAINANT: $93 a month?

MR. GALLAGHER: Uh-huh. And, again, those -- that's

' Ohio rates. I couldn't begin to give you an estimate. I don't

It know exactly what -- how those rates compare.

JUDGE NENE: Well, the purpose of this hearing today ~-

1 mean, this pre-hearing conference is to discuss the situation

and to see if we're going to go ahead with a hearing and if we

are, what kind of witnesses we're going to need and who has the

 burden of proof.

Now, of course, Mr. Connell, you have the burden of

gproaf'bﬁcauSe you're asking the Commission to do something here

and Columbia's coming in and Saying, "Well, you've already

approved our tariff and this is what you said that we can

charge to run a line."
THE COMPLAINANT: Uh-huh.

JUDGE NENE: So it's a pretty heavy burden that you

Iwould have if you proceed with the----

THE COMPLAINANT: Yeah. That figure would probably heat

ny house with, per se, oil for the rest of my life. I mean

|| most people that are using oil are under $1,000 a year and that

would be thirty -- even at $1,000 a year, that would be 37
years just to lay the line.
JUDGE NENE: Yeah.

THB COMPLAINANT: And so, I don't feel, at this time,

 that's it's feasible to spend that kind of money.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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JUDGE NENE: No, I agree with you.

| You do have some other alternatives though. Have you

W
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looked into electric heating?

THE COMPLAINANT: Yes. Central’EleCtric has an electric
heat pump system that they have. Then you've alwayskgot the
kalternative of liquids, petroleum, propane, whatevér.

JUDGE NENE: Gas. |

THE COMPLAINANT: Ande'm -~ all I can say, it's jusé in
no way is feasible for any individual to even iock’at that kind
of money and, uh...

JUDGE NENE: No, no, that's----

THE COMPLALINANT: I}mean~«—~

JUDGE NENE: That's out of sight.

THE COMPLAINANT: It is. kI mean, for a private
individual, theré‘s no‘way that ydu can do this. I mean, 1've
worked all my life, but I have never acquirsdkno big‘monéy and
unless you had a lot of big money, why, this would be an
investment for somebody that was, say, 30 years old, and maybe

over the next 10 to 15 years he could pick up enocugh customers

20 to get it back, but...

21

n

24

251

JUDGE NENE: Right.
THE COMPLAINANT: As old askI am, it would be silly to
- think I was going to get that back. | |
| JUDGE NENE: Well, now suppose somebody comes Qut there

and builds a big mansion up there on the hill somewhere and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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they say, “Well, the cost is no object, we're going to get &

gas lire run in here," and they put out the $37,00C. Then if

you go and you ask Columbia, "Now, can I tap into that line?" -

- well, they might say, "“Sure, you can tap in, but you're going

to have to pay some of the money that this millionaire spent.”

| THE COMPLAINANT: Uh-huh.

JUDGE NENE: So the possibility is there that in the

future the installation =~ the lion's share -~ would be
lowered. But, as it is now, I don't know what you're going to

104

doQ I think===~

THE COMPLAINANT: Well, it just kind of looks like to me
that I'm gcing te have’to forget it; that*s all. I just -- you
know, those figures are just not feasible.

JUDGE NENE: Yeah.

THE COMPLAINANT: I wiii have to reconsider my other

options and try to work out something else because T -- I know

by investing that much money, that's more money than what my
tatal‘heating bill ought to be tﬁe rest of my life.

JUDGE NENE: Yeah, I know. It would probably add some
value to your property, but--=~=
THE COMPLAINANT: Maybe.
JUDGE NENE: Pardon me?
THE COMPLAINANT: I said, "Maybe.” It's & possibility,
JUDGE NENE: Yeah, but not that amount: I don't think.

THE COMPLAINANT: Yeah. So, I ~- I don't see -- like I

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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say, ab this point, I just don‘t see where it's feasilble.
JUDGE NENE: deyou havekanything to add there, Mr.
Gallagher?
MR. GALLAGHBR: Your Honor, lyjust - just to say that,

you know, T understand. For Mr. Connell -- this is a

frustrating situation because it's counter-intuitive when you

call up the gas company and say, "Wéll I want to buy your

praauct," and they tell you, "Well, you got to pony up a bunch

,of money in order to do that." I understand that it's counter

intuitive.

I just want to stress that the company is willing to

provide the service that's being requested, but it can't do it

apologize for the frustration that it's causing, but -- I hate
to sound like I'm throwing up roadbldcks without suggesting
solutions, but that's kind of where we are with this. |

fHE COMPLAINANT: Well, okay. I appreciate your time
and your effort and so on for the information. I had no
information when I.started and I've been enlightened very much
so. And so, I thank both of you for’yourftime and. ..

JUDGE NENE: Well=-—=

THE COMPLAINANT: And at this -- apparently, at this

I time, it's not going to happen.

JUDGE NENE: No, it doesn't look like it, but now I've

| got a problem. I've got this case here that I've got to do

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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something with it. I've either got to have a hearing or it

would be =- it would prdbably save —- would save me a lot of

trouble if‘you would be willing to withdraw the complaint, Mr.
Connell.
THE COMPLAINANT: Can I do that over the phone?

JUDGE NENE: You can do it right now. We're tape

recording everything here.

THE COMPLATNANT: Well, I -~ I would have to say yes on

that behalf because I -- I just can't do it; that's all.
| JUDGE NENE: Okay. Withdrawing it doesn't prejudice you

from filing another one in the fﬁture, if you think that things
have changed; it doesn't prejudice you in any way. The
Commission is happy to look at any complaint that you'might—~—~

THE COMPLAINANT: Further down the road, you're saying?

JUDGE NENE;k Yes. |

THE’COMPLAINANT: Okay.

JUDGE NENE: ies. Any time, you Know----

MR. GALLAGHER: You know if -- Mr. Connell, you
mentioﬁed thét you do have some neighbors around. If you can
termally get commitments from these people; that they're

interested in natural gas, and the more people that you can get

that will formally indzcate an interest like that----

THE COMPLAINANT: = Uh-huh.
MR. GALLAGHER: You have my contact information based on

the things that I have -- I think anyways —~- that have been

- COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (N7 7617150
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filed in this case. If not---- |
| THE COMPLAINANT: I -- I don't have anything from you.
You're name is Gallagher? ‘

MK. GALLAGHER: Yeah.

THE COMPLAIXANT: I have nothing from you.

MR. GALLAGHER: All right. Can you take down my phone -
number then?

THE COMPLATNANT: Uh, yes, I car.

MR, GALLAGHER: I'm aL 6l4...

THE COMPLAINANT: 614.

MR. GALLAGHER: 227...

THE COMPLAINANT: 227.

MR. GALLAGHER: 2384.

THE COMPLAINANT:’ 2384.

MR. GALLAGHER: BAnd, you know, it -- to the -- you know,
1f you can get a few people that would indicate that, it would
kind of defray these costs and make it more economically
 feasible for people —- now I'd be happy to, you know, bring

this issue back to the company for you.

THE COMPLAINANT: But this is -- this $37,000 is the

figure?

MR. GALLAGHER: Yeah. Yeah.

THE COMPLAINANT: I mean, they have to be willing to
‘split this?

MR. GALLAGHER: Yeah, tney == yeah.
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THE COMPLAINANT: That would be, basically, where I was-

MR. GALLAGHER: As the Judge is suggesting, you know,

maybe in a few -- couple of years, there may be some

development in that area so that you're not looking at three

Apeople; maybe you're looking at 20 people who---=-

THE COMPLAINBNT: Oh, I'm -- I'm sure there's more on
past my place, even.

MR. GALLAGHER: Well, if they're past your place, that
wguld probably increase the cost~==-=~

THE COMPLAINANT: Oh, that would increase that fee.

‘Yeah, but, you know, there's lots of people around here that

would like to have it. They would -- or have talked to me very.

 favorable; that, if it was available, they would have it.

'MR. GALLAGHER: Okay. I mean, if you can get some sort

of, you know, formal acknowledgement from them that they'd like

to join in a joint application for a line extension----

THE COMPLAINANT: Uh~huh.

MR. GALLAGHER: vyou know, that might be more favorable
for you. And I would be happy td run some interference for you
with the company on that issue. |

THE COMPLAINANT: Whatfs your first name?

MR. GALLAGHER: Ted. |

THE COMPLAINANT: Huh?

MR. GALLAGHER: Ted Gallagher is my name.
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THE COMPLAINANT: Ted? |
MR, GALLAGHER: T-E-D.
THE COMPLAINANT: T-E-D.

JUDGE NENE: Mr. Connell, do you have the answer that

eras filed by the Columbia Gas Company in this case?

THE COMPLAINANT: Ch..
JUDGE NENE: It's called "Answer to the Formal
Complaint.”

THE COMPLAINANT: Probably, I do, in some of the stuff

here I have from the Public Utility Commission.

JUDGE NENE: Yezh. The--~-
THE COMPLAINANT: I have a letter from them.

JUDGE NENE: Do you have a hearing notice; notice of

I today's conference?

THE COMPLAINANT: Yes, I -- yes, I've got it right here

- in front of me.

JUDGE NENE: All right‘4 And there’s‘én answer filed by
Columbia to your complaint. |

THE COMPLAINANT:‘ On that sheet, you mean?

JUDGE MENE: Yeah. It should have been sent with that;
yeah.

MR. GALLAGHER: Alsoc, the notice of today's pre-hearing

 conference has my phone number on it.

JUDGE NENE: Yeah,'the notice that you're looking at has

Mr. Gallagher's phone number on it, on the front page.
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i THE COMPLAINANT: QOkay. Qkaye I do see that on here.
r3 ’JUDGE NENE: Okay. And then the~~--,
3 THE COMPLAINANT: And, uh...
4 JUDGE NENE: The answer that they filed has his addtess
5 Ealso and phone number.
61 | THE CSMPLAINANT: Yéah; I have a Theodore J. Gallagher's
71 phone number here. Yep, 1 do have that. I wasn't aware that
8 ’was on that sheet, bur T see it now.
9 JUDGE NENE: Yeah. |
10 THE COMPLAINANT: Well, okay. I'll jﬁst_have~to, like

I1 ,you’said, forget it for now and see if maybe in the future
xzr something will come along.

13 :JUEGB.NENE: Yeah. And I would'suggest yp@, you know,
14 inguire about the feasibility of the alternative -- you‘knOw,
15} gas or electric. |

16} - THE COMPLAINANT: Yeah. They d¢ == they_sent.me a’~e

17 vhhe electric company sent me a thing here about a heat pump 

18} furnace tybe thing they have. I mean, heat pumps are oniy‘good
 19 ' down to, like, 25 degrees. Anything below that, then, they're

20| done. And they have to be a back-up system, which is electric

21 {1 ronds that get hot too -~ heating going somehow.
22 - JUDGE NENE: Uh-huh.
’23“ THE COMPLAINANT: I don't -~ it's =- 1 don'‘t know the

24 | whole thing, but that's part of it anyway. But, no, I'm going

251 to have to look for something else; that's all, you know?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150




U R«

192 LA

25

JUDGE NENE: Well, I hope the Commission was of some

- benefit to you in explaining what~-~=~-

THE COMPLAINANT: Yes, very much so.
JUDGE NENE: the law is.

THE COMPLAINANT: I -- I had no idea what, you know, how

' to attack this situation or anything to start with. I just had

asked the man that was here and he was supposed to get in touch

with the company and somebody come back. Well, T never heard

anything, so ther I thought, "Well, I'll contact the Public

Utility Commission and see what they can do.” And so, I see
where you're all... |
JUDGE NENE: Yeah, you see what we could do.

THE COMPLATNANT: Yeah, where you're standing right now.

I can see that it's just not feasible, so...

JUDGE NENE: Well, I appreciate you being reasonable on

I this. Like I say, you can feel free to get in touch with us

again, at any time-~---

THE COMPLAINANT: Okay.

JUDGE NENE: on any matter.

THE COMPLAINANT: All righty.
JUDGE NENE: And thank you for----

THE COMPLAINANT: Thank you guys for looking into the

i situation and finding out the figures and one thing ancother and

it's been very informative.

JUDGE NENE: All right.
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i - THE COMPLAINANT: Thank ydu very much.
2ﬂ' JUDGE NENE: Thank you, gentlemen.
3 MR. GALLAGHER: Thank you.
4 THE COMPLAINANT: Bye.
5| JUDGE NENE: Goodbye.
6 MR. GALLAGHER: Bye.
K [Whereupon, at 10:30 a.m., on February 11, 2004, the
8 | ‘hearinq adjourned. ]
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